Technical Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes
January 7, 2021

Call to Order 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Town Engineer Mark Witsman, Public Works Commissioner Ron Crider, Building Inspector Mike Cousins, Plant Operator Steve Gipson, and County Surveyor Susan Bodkin.

Members Absent: Planning Director Ryan Crum, Police Chief Paul Casey, Vernon Township Fire Marshall Mark Elder

OTHERS PRESENT: Town Manager Tonya Galbraith and Planning & Building Administrative Assistant Jennifer Pack

Approval of Minutes

Approval of the December 2020 minutes was continued to the February meeting due to a lack of quorum.

Project Reviews
PC-20-020, Southwarks Primary Plat & PC-20-023 Southwarks Development Plan & Secondary Plat
Bill Butz presented for Kimley-Horn. Project is a single industrial manufacturing with some offices building located on the northeast corner of Aurora Way and Mt. Comfort Rd. They will bring sanitary sewer service, which is provided by Aqua Indiana down from 600 N by Woodhaven. Would it bring it down along the Vail property to serve the building. Aurora Way will be the sanitary sewer shed divide. Everything north will go to the Woodhaven lift station, everything south will go to the new lift station down by the Walmart building. The site is served by Citizen’s Energy Group for water. They will have an on-site retention pond, room for a little expansion on the east side, and trailer parking 
COMMENTS FROM THE COMMITTEE: 
Mr. Witsman noted that Mr. Crum was absent, but that he had emailed his comments to Mr. Butz. Mr. Butz confirmed he had received the email. 
Mr. Gipson had no comments.
Mr. Crider had no comments.
Mr. Cousins had no comments.
Ms. Bodkin, Mr. Butz, and Mr. Witsman discussed vacating the tile arm. After the discussion, they agreed that vacating the tile arm and adding a beehive on the Woodhaven storm sewer may be the best way to go with another culvert as a back-up. Mr. Butz agreed to reach out to Dan Vail to ask about tiles affecting his property. 
Ms. Bodkin also asked that Mr. Butz pull the Woodhaven drainage calculations to make sure they are not overloading the tiles. Mr. Butz said that they already have and believes that they will not. 
Mr. Witsman noted that he emailed comments to Mr. Butz but wants to highlight a few points. The first is that utility poles and fiber optics will need to be relocated from the ROW along 600. He noted that in the past, any relocation has been a drawn-out process through Ninestar. He encouraged Mr. Butz to immediately reach out and start the process. Secondly, Mr. Witsman noted that streetlights need to be added to the plans. Next, the sanitary sewer that starts next to the building runs too close to the pond. The easements can overlap, but the pipe needs to be offset. Mr. Witsman also noted that a storm sewer is missing from the drawings.
Mr. Witsman also asked that the contractor applies for a right-of-way permit for when they bore under 600 N. and to coordinate with the Public Works Department. Mr. Butz asked if an open cut would be allowed and Mr. Witsman said no. 
Announcements
Next meeting will be February 4, 2021 if needed.
Adjournment
There being no further business, meeting was adjourned. 
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